
Full Statement read on behalf of the woman by her solicitor Cian 
O'Carroll. 
 
"It's almost a year exactly since CervicalCheck hit the headlines 
and we learned about audits and incorrectly read smears, women 
kept in the dark and women dying when they didn't need to die. 
 
“This scandal shocked the nation as it shocked me. We were all 
let down. People looked for answers but got none. Resignations 
followed but they didn't fix the problems - they probably just 
upset people more. 
 
“In the heat of those concerns, we all heard the declarations 
that no woman would have to go to court and that all the women 
caught up in this scandal would get support. We were under the 

illusion that this would happen - but it was just that  - an 
illusion. 
 
“There's no doubt that cervical screening saves lives and it is 
comforting to know that many people's lives have been saved by 
taking part in the cervical screening programme. 
 
“But we need to know for sure that the system for screening is of 
the highest standard. Why are errors like the one that is costing 
my life, not investigated? 
 
“Why was an error like mine not included in the audit - the 
effect of which is to artificially lower the figures of 221 women 
harmed to date. 

 
“How many more women are there like me, excluded from the 221 
figure and the helpful supports rightly given to that group? 
 
“Why was the HSE's first response to this scandal, to shut down 
the audit, preventing any more women from learning of errors in 
their screening? 
 
I didn't think I would have to take this legal road that I have 
just travelled, but I was left with no choice.  
 
“The last few months have been so stressful for me and my family 
- just that thought of facing court as I recover from the last 
treatments of chemotherapy.   

 
“I am glad now that this battle is over, but I am still leaving 
here with cancer because I put my trust in a flawed screening 
programme."  

 


